





# GOLDWING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION CHAPTER E NEWSLETTER

## **April 2018**

GWRRA President Anita Alkire president@gwrra.org

IN District Directors Ray & Melinda Faber indd2016@yahoo.com

Asst. District Directors Lonny & Karen Hunter 765-425-5213 mocpath@comcast.net

# **Chapter E Team**

Sr. Chapter Director Lonny Hunter 765-425-5213 mocpath@comcast.net

Asst. Chapter Directors Bud & Sandy Stitt 765-536-2134 and JR & Dola Morris jtmorris943@yahoo.com

Chapter Educators Kevin & Carolyn Ebert 765-649-2982

Chapter Treasurer Ralph Ward 765-288-2606 randl.ward@prodigy.net

Enhancement Lisa Smelser 765-730-0140 inchaptere@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor Lisa Smelser 765-730-0140 inchaptere@gmail.com

Sunshine Person Betty Clayton 765-552-5136

Communications Karen Hunter 765-425-5212

One Call 1-866-321-4255

**WHERE TO MEET**: Chapter E meets each Thursday evening at 5:45 PM in the parking lot of Millcreek Civic Center, State Road 32 Chesterfield, IN. Any visitors can call Lonny at 765-425-5213.

THE SECOND THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH: Chapter E meets one time a month for an information sharing meeting. Members go directly to the location for this event. Members and friends meet about 6:00 PM for dinner and the Information Meeting starts at 7:00PM Location MAPLE GROVE CHURCH OF GOD IN ANDERSON, IN

Hello, Chapter E Friends.

I just hope I don't get arrested for false informing. After all I told you last month that March would probably be bringing us some halfway decent riding weather but I'm not sure Mother Nature has really cooperated with my prediction. I did get out one day and rode over to Grumpy's to get a new front tire but I had really hoped for more riding in March. I guess we'll just have to accept that April isn't a bad time to begin our riding season.

#### SINCE OUR LAST GATHERING:

Karen and I attended the Michigan District Rally at Houghton Lake the weekend after last month's Gathering. The facility overlooked the frozen lake and it was a beautiful place to have the event. The event did not have the attendance many would like to see but it was good to see our friends from the neighboring state. We need to readjust our thinking sometimes and realize having fun is more important that having big numbers at many of our events.

JR & Dola made arrangements for our Thursday evening dinner on 3/15 to be at Mill Street Inn. Karen & I planned for the 3/22 dinner to be at El Cinco de Mayo in Lapel. Gary & Kathy took us on 3/29 to Lincoln Square. The hope then was that the next week would be the first official ride of the season, leaving Millcreek at 6:00, and riding an hour to the restaurant. WRONG. The weather did not cooperate and we instead met and ate at Osborn's in Yorktown.

The District Officers Meeting was held at Wanamaker 3/24 and the attendance there was affected by weather. We got out of town by 2:30 or so but I heard later in the day that the snow had reached 7-8" in Wanamaker shortly after we left.

Those who were interested met one evening at Denny's to throw out ideas about rides to take in 2018. There was then a smaller group that met on 4/8 to start putting some of those destinations on specific dates. We will be presenting the proposed riding schedule very shortly but remember things can still be moved around if there is a good reason for doing so. Our schedule is never written in stone and flexibility is something our chapter is known for.

#### PLANNED EVENTS IN THE FUTURE:

The official riding season began on 4/1. And what exactly does that mean? It just means we again plan to meet at Millcreek on Thursday evenings and depart at 6:00 for the ride to the restaurant destinations. We know it doesn't always work as planned in Indiana but it's still the plan. Changes in timing or other information that needs to be passed along will be sent via One Call at least a couple of hours before the event.

Our Thursday evening dinner plans will be made in the future by these members. Bud & Sandy will be leading us somewhere on 4/19. Ralph & Loralee plan for us to ride to Stacks in New Castle on 4/26.

Next month's Gathering will be held on the first Thursday in May. That is due to Spring Wing Warm Up starting on the second Thursday of the month, our regular Gathering time.

Spring Wing Warm Up will be held May 10-12. It will this year be at the Vanderburgh Fairgrounds near Evansville, IN. The emphasis this year is more on riding the area than on having a heavy schedule of events going on at the fairgrounds.

Lonny









April Birthdays Lisa Smelser 9th, Connie Gibson 18th, Barb Baker 30th.









April Anniversaries Eldon & Alice Heater 9th









May Birthdays.... Butch Floyd 2nd, Jr. Morris 5<sup>th</sup> Ann Thompson 4<sup>th</sup> Teressa Meridith 17<sup>th</sup>, Dick Patterson 23rd, Betty Clayton 30th.









May Anniversaries Jerry & Connie Gibson and Alan & Ann Thompson 11th,

Jr.& Dola Morris 14<sup>th</sup> Bill & Nancy Delullo 15<sup>th</sup>

# FOR SALE

1986 ASPENCADE - GL 1200 A

MILEAGE: 38,400 Carbureted 40 plus MPG Color: Twilight Beige Metallic Working CB / Intercom

Garaged

2 Fairly New helmets, with mics Lots of Added Features and Extras.

A MUST SEE!!!!!!

Contact: Dale Turbe'
765-378-1320 dturbe@yahoo.com
ASKING \$5200.00 OR OBO

More pics available upon request









## BE AWARE OF SCAMS

Just a few things I have heard about recently....be aware of your surroundings

- \*Someone comes to your door claiming to be from a utility company. They ask you to walk your property to show them where the lines are...meanwhile, another person is going through your house....Beware...the utility company should know where their lines are.
- \* You get any call from anyone claiming that you are being sued for something or you owe money (taxes traffic ticket etc). This is something you would receive in the mail. DO NOT Give out any banking info or any other personal information.
- \* Some people on Face Book have recently been hacked. They get a message or text from someone that they DO KNOW. However, this person is asking for money. Always be suspicious, before you send anybody any money...be sure you know who is really asking. Give the person a call to confirm they really sent the message.
- \* You place an ad to sell something. You get a call or text from someone who is really interested. They want to send you a check for more than you are asking. Don't be fooled. If you cash the check...they will have access to your account.

If you miss the message from One Call...don't despair. You can call 1-866-321-4255 and hear the message again.

You make plans for the things you want to do, and excuses for the things you don't. 1 young